
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome to the end of another productive week at Highfield Littleport. 

It has become evident that some of our students have been accessing inappropriately aged material in the 
form of games and films at home.  Accessing content that is not age appropriate can pose an important 
safeguarding concern.  I have attached an age ratings guide at the end of the newsletter to help parents 
refer to age ratings and make appropriate choices for their children.  We ask you to work with us to help 
ensure that students safeguarding needs are met both at home and at school. 

You will have seen this week that each student has been sent a letter detailing his or her attendance 
information for the Autumn term.  We will now be sending home this information on a termly basis.  This 
will help you be aware of their individual attendance figures and work with us to ensure your child attends 
school on a regular basis. Remember every moment matters. 

I wanted to update you about our planned extension due to open in September 2025.  After a detailed 
scoring process, a contractor has been appointed.  They have lots of experience in working with SEN 
settings and built the extension at Highfield Ely so we know we will be in good hands.  There is an initial 
project meeting next week so after this I will be able to update you with regards to how the project will 
progress. 

This week I spent some time in KS4 with H4 who were going through some preparations ready for their 
speaking and listening assessments in the Summer.  We watched some of the presentations from previous 
years and I was impressed at how reflective and forward thinking all of the students were.   

This week I have also been observing some of the interactions at playtime.  It was lovely to see the great 
communication and interaction skills developing with some of our younger students.  Adults were 
facilitating play and bringing lots of curriculum learning into the activities.  It is clear that learning happens 
everywhere! 

This week some of our students went on a visit to Wicken Fen.  This is part of our continued development 
of the arts, in collaboration with the Babylon Arts Gallery. The project will engage participants in nature, 
all students will be part of the project with a selection in Key Stage 3 using off site experiences.  The 
students are supported by artists to create sensory responses to their experiences with nature, which will 
come together as part of an exhibition at the gallery.  The students engaged fantastically and had many 
positive sensory experiences.  I am looking forward to seeing the work that they produce. 

Have a lovely weekend. We look forward to seeing the students back at school on Monday. 

 

With all best wishes, 

Yvonne Skillern 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

Friday 19th January 2024 



Important Information 

 
 

 Please remember to complete and return your parent/carer comments sheets prior to your 

child’s Annual Review meeting.  We need to ensure we capture everyone’s views. 

 Don’t forget to contribute £7.50 to class funds for this term via Parent Pay 

 Please remember we are a NUT FREE school due to severe allergies 

 Please ensure you call the office before 9.15am to report your child absent.  If we do not 

have a call or message we have to make contact with you which uses valuable time! 

 We have a school nursing clinic on 29th January.  Please email ccs-tr.snsn@nhs.net or call 

01223 218061 to book a slot. 

School Attendance 

This week’s whole school attendance was 92.3%.  This is a 2% increase on last week – well done! We 

encourage you to continue working with us to improve school attendance. Please remember that 

any applications for absences during school term time will not be authorised.  

 

Online Safety Tip of the Week:  

 
There is a lot of content online that is not 

age appropriate.  You can use parental  

controls and look at age ratings to decide 

what content is appropriate for your child 

to access. 

 

                                                                 Emotion of the Week:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health Tip of the Week: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s emotion is HAPPY.  Try to talk 

about how your child might be feeling, what 

their body feels like when they experience 

this emotion and what they can do to 

understand and react to them.   
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